

Sedalia Business Women

August/September, 2020 Newsletter

www.sedaliabwm.org

August 6
Board Meeting
5:30 p.m.

August 6 Regular Meeting 6:30 p.m.

September 3 Board Meeting 5:30 p.m.

September 3 Regular Meeting 6:30 p.m.

Meeting Location Sedalia Shrine Club

Welcome!
We're glad
you're here. If
you are new to
SBW or
considering
joining, we
invite you to
speak to our
Membership
Chairman
Betty
Albrecht.

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS

August 3 Ladonna Meuschke	
August 17 Linda Alcorn	
August 20Carolyn Kreissler	
Adkins	
August 22Shirley McCown	
August 26Casey Schmidt	
August 31 Carolyn Green	
Sept 9Melissa Marksberry	
Sept 11Beverly Dillon	
Sept 14Kay Shull	
Sept 21Stacie Savage	
Sept 23 Della Schnakenberg	
Sept 27Michelle Abney	
Sept 30Linda Fox	

FRIENDSHIP LUNCHEONS

Friendship luncheons are decided weekly and will be included in Debbie Ulmer's email.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

call me at 221-1266.

Due to COVID pandemic, until further notice, events have been suspended.

DUES REMINDER

Reminder that dues of \$62 are due. If you have not paid them you can mail to Della Schnakenberg, 3402 S. Park Ave., Sedalia, MO 65301.

NEW MEMBERS

We would like to welcome the following new members:

Michelle Abney

SPOTLIGHT

Congratulations to Betty Albrecht for receiving the Chamber of Commerce Women's League Volunteer of the Year Award!

Congratulations to Robin Balke on her article in the Sedalia Democrat: Slice of Life: Balke 'happy to help' her community.

MEMBER NOTES

Article from Anne Hamilton's Sedalia BPW scrap book dating back to 1927. Below is an excerpt of the article published in the Sedalia Capital dated August 5, 1927.

MANY SPECIAL EVENTS FOR THE B. AND P. W. CLUB: Dinner Served Club By Legion Auxiliary On Thursday Evening

The members of the Sedalia Business and Professional Women's Club enjoyed a dinner Thursday evening, served by the members of the Ladies' Auxiliary to the American Legion, in the American Legion hall.

During the dinner miss Ernestine Urban, an "expert" on the ukulele, gave a number of musical numbers, and accompanied the members the singing of many club songs.

Another enjoyable feature of the meeting was three violin solos by Miss Marian Smith, one of the city's talented young ladies. She was accompanied by her mother, Mrs. C. L. Patterson.

MEMBER NOTES - Cont'd

The followed the business session, presided over by Mrs. N. L. Nelson. One new member, Miss Ella Peithman was introduced, and it the public library will lead the discussions.

The meeting closed with a very interesting talk on the milk ordinance by Miss Eloise Sanders, chairman of the health committee, who holds the position of tuberculosis nurse in Pettis County.

Miss Sanders told of the four essentials to good health, a health unit, good water, good milk and good sewerage. Sedalia, she said has three, and until lately had the fourth, the health unit, which recently was abandoned.

She told of the necessity of milk being clean, of the danger of it being left on the door step for two or three hours before being placed in the refrigerator, and of its beneficial qualities as a diet, both to children and adults.

We would like to extend our sympathies to the following member at the loss of a family member:

Laura Taylor – sister-in-law Linda Fox – grandmother

This year's state convention will be a one-day event held August 29th at KC Hilton Airport Inn. Our own members Donna Hirner-Gardner and will be installed as State President, and Michelle Sparks will be installed as Secretary.

Mickayla and Derek Peters are the proud parents of Wade Watson Peters born June 4th, 7lbs. 10oz, and 19in. long. Congratulations Mickayla and grandma, Debra Andersen!



SBW meets monthly on the first Thursday at the Sedalia Shrine Club. For more information, find Sedalia Business Women on:

Facebook: Sedalia Business Women www.sedaliaBWM.org www.businesswomenmo.org.

If you have any news for the newsletter please email me at kgk45220@moval.edu, or you can call me at 221-1266.

Katie Kirby